# **2010 News**

# Team Connemara comes 3rd in the Battle of the Breeds at the Spruce Meadows Masters.



The team members this year were 1 to r: Chris Knox (K.F. Hobby), Phil Knox (K.F. Felicity), Morganne Shearer (BM Rory O'Sullivan) and Ailsa Antialla (Celtic Fyre) aka Dances with Doris.

This year there were 12 breeds competing. The first event is always compulsory skills. Chris rode a nice test, and we all thought she was marked very harshly. Phil drove a superb test with "Flicka" and had the highest score of the whole event. When the scores were combined, we placed 2nd in the class.

The jumping in the afternoon was "interesting". There were many upsets with one mule refusing to go anywhere near even the first jump, and a very small girl on a shetland taking a tumble. Ailsa had an excellent round on Fyre and opted for the jeopardy fence. Unfortunately she had a refusal which knocked 100 points from her score. 13 year old Morganne also had a very good round on Rory. There was a mis-understanding about the time allowed for taking the jeopardy fence, and she failed to take this jump. We ended up with 5th ribbon.

The obstacle driving on Friday morning is always a crowd pleaser as they think up such difficult things. Phil and Chris were at a disadvantage with a 4-wheel cart when a nasty

back-up was added to the course. Both had good solid rounds, and we placed 5th in this event.

Barrel racing is always late on Friday in the sand ring, with a big crowd sitting in the stands and on the grass bank. Morganne had an excellent run on Rory, and Ailsa and Fyre were fantastic! The top 6 teams go into a run-off and we had our best ever finish with a 2nd. Well done Morganne and Ailsa – your practice paid off!

The trail class on Saturday is always a matter of luck, and is completely unpredictable. At this point the three contending breeds were Morgan, Quarter Horse and us. Unfortunately the normally very quiet and obedient Flicka was having an "off" day and they also missed completing the jeopardy obstacle by one second. Morganne and Rory made up for it with an excellent round which put our team in 6th place when the scores were combined.

The final result was Morgans 1st, Q.H's 2nd and we were 3rd. Not a bad result at all and we were very close to being 2nd.

The amount of time and effort (not to mention cost) put in by our team members cannot be under-estimated, and they are surely deserving of our thanks. The exposure we receive at this event is fantastic and benefits all our breeders.

### The Booth

This is the second year we have had a booth in the Breeds for the World. This time we actually had some idea of what we were doing! The booth looked very good with our banner, lots of photos of our ponies and a big display with photos of all the stallions involved in the 2010 stud fee auction.

We handed out hundreds of dark green wrist bands with "I love Connemaras". Lots of our colour brochures and the 2010 Breeders List were picked up, and we hope will result in some contacts.



Many thanks to all our volunteers who spent hours on the booth answering questions and handed out information. In particular; there was a wonderful contingent from B.C. including Melonie, Leslie, Andrea, Kim and Jinny; and from Alberta, Penny, Linda, Jen, Cathy-Ann, Rebecca, Georgia and her mother, and Jocelyn. Over the 5 days we had several different ponies on display – all of whom seemed to enjoy the attention.

#### **Demonstrations**

Along with having a booth, we are also able to participate in 4 minute demonstrations in a large arena. During the week we used our Battle team ponies, and at the weekend had Rebecca David with Rills Carrick Fergus (\*Scotsway Bali-Hi x Rills Ocean Pearl), and Georgia Tooke with Coolmore (Elphin Cronin). Both these young ladies have been very successful eventing with their ponies this year.



Annual General Meeting October 23, 2010

Elgin, Quebec

This year, the AGM with be hosted by the Central Region. It has been set for Oct. 23, 2010 in Quebec. The location will be at Chris Carey's, Caraway Farm, Elgin, Qubec.

There will be an Inspection Tour held in conjuction with the AGM if enough ponies are nominated. Anyone with eligable ponies in the Eastern Ontario/Quebec area please contact Heather Sherratt. <a href="mailto:elphin@superaje.com">elphin@superaje.com</a>





## Lus na bPog/Sean MacLochlainn Foundation Broodmare Award

Donated by Tom and Maire MacLochlainn of the Ashbrook Stud, Co. Galway, and Doris Jacobi of Avilion Gleann Farm, Alberta, this is a lifetime award to honour a broodmare that has contributed to the Connemara breed in Canada through her purebred offspring. Tom's father, Sean MacLochlainn, a well-known Connemara breeder in Ireland, owned the broodmare Lus na bPog. One of her daughters, Ciotog, was exported to Montana in 1966, and it was her daughter by Ruta Raitna, Avenns Golden Ruby, who was imported to Canada by Doris Jacobi as one of her foundation mares. This award is to be given to honour broodmares who carry on the tradition of these original imports to Canada who not only had many generations of offspring but competed and promoted the breed as well.

Criteria for the award state that the mare should:

- Be registered with the CCPS, ACPS or other recognized Connemara society
- Be over the age of 20 or deceased
- Have produced at least five purebred registered foals, some of which are breeding stock
- Have second and perhaps third generation registered offspring to be considered
- Have been resident in Canada for at least some of her productive years

#### Criteria for nomination include:

- Mare may be nominated by her owner or by another society member with the agreement of the owner
- Nominator must be a member of the CCPS
- Mare owner, if still alive, should be or have been a member of the CCPS or ACPS

### Guidelines

The mare should have spent some time in Canada and bred at least one foal while in

Canada. Her foals and second and third generation offspring born in and resident of any country with a recognized Connemara pony society can be included in the nomination and taken into consideration.

There will be no requirement for the mare to have been inspected as this was not available or mandatory in earlier years. Records of progeny should include their inspected status where applicable.

The award is designed to reward broodmares that have contributed to the breed by producing offspring of quality rather than merely quantity. The performance record of the offspring will also be considered as well as their breeding record. This will reflect the aim of the society to encourage the breeding of good quality saleable performance ponies as well as high-quality breeding stock.

Nominations should be accompanied by a good photo of the mare, a conformation shot if possible, a performance photo if applicable, and photos of at least three of her offspring.

The award does not have to be presented every year but only when a mare is considered to be a truly foundation mare. It is not just the mare but her legacy that the award is honouring.

For further information, contact Chris Carey, (450) 264-4567 or <u>carawayfinn@hotmail.com</u>



Broodmare Award Form

**Equine Canada: Breeds and Industry Division AGM 2010** 

In February, Chris Carey attended the Breeds and Industry Division meeting of Equine Canada 2010 AGM held in Montreal. The CCPS has agreed that the society should become a member of Equine Canada to participate in discussions relevant to breed societies in Canada and have access to their programs. The society should try to send a representative to these meetings which are held in Ottawa every other year and different cities the alternate years.

Chris reported back on the highlights that are of interest to the society. A reform process is underway at EC and Breeds and Industry, which has been underserved in past, should have a stronger voice on the board. EC is trying to come up with a harmonized membership so provincial memberships would include an EC membership. This is still a work in progress.

EC has as a priority the elimination of GST on horse-related items and is working to achieve this.

Of more direct interest to breed societies was the talk on Genetics and Reproduction. Gencor is available to collect and freeze stallion semen and aid in importing equine semen from Europe. They are using a new extender which is making the use of frozen semen more successful.

There was also a report from Canadian Food Inspection Agency (CFIA) on EP (Equine Piroplasmosis) and CEM (Contagious Equine Metritis), which is of interest to anyone importing horses or semen into Canada from the States or Europe.

EP is a tick-borne disease which so far is not present in Canada. It can be transmitted by syringes and animals can be carriers for a long time. It was found in Texas and New Mexico in 2008 and there are now rules for horses traveling from these states to Canada. Semen is not affected.

CEM is a venereal disease which is highly contagious. There was an outbreak in the US in Dec. 2008 which is still not 100 per cent resolved. As of 2009, additional certification is required for horses or semen traveling into Canada. There are no known cases in Canada and it is important to keep it this way as an outbreak could cause difficulties for export. Equine ID (CanEQUID) The topic of a unique identification number has been under discussion for several years. Agriculture and Agro-Foods Canada has been working with the horse industry to come up with an acceptable and workable system. An internationally recognized equine traceability program must now be in place in Canada within three years. EC is setting up a pilot project to look into the best ways to organize this. Each animal will need a unique lifetime identification number. Our purebreds already have registration papers that include a description and photograph. Some breeds include mandatory microchip, tattoo or brand in their registration. However, non-purebred animals also need some form of identification.

# Long-Term Horse Development (LTHD)

EC is developing a program for riders, trainers and parents to determine how to develop horses as athletes from grass roots to the top. The objective is to determine broad stages of training horses, what they need to learn and what practices are best for different disciplines. This needs to be put together by coaches from across the country.

We would like to thank Chris for attending this event and reporting back to the society. It is important for us to be up to date on information about the breeding industry in Canada and worldwide. As members of EC we can also access their new program in partnership with Ag Canada to assist in the export and promotion of horses to the States and Europe. More details of these programs can be found on EC website.

# **Equine Canada Export Market Development Funding Proposal**

This January, we learned that Equine Canada, Breeds and Industry Division have partnered with Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada in a program to fund initiatives to promote the development of the export market for horses. With the deadline looming, I pulled an all-nighter and, using the template kindly provided by the Irish Draught society, got an application into EC just in time. In this program, funding is available for society activities that promote the breed to the export market. This can include promotional material, travel costs for international visitors, travel costs to international meetings, exhibits outside of Canada and so on. Societies can receive 35 percent refund on approved activities with the appropriate receipts.